

artistic and speed skating

Notes from the Board - October 2020

Our People

At the AGM on 17th October we farewelled Roger Boulcott as our President after a 5-year term in his second stretch in the role. We welcome Robert Stack into the Presidency.

Robert has been with the Board in the Vice President role since 2015 and has contributed significantly to the direction of SkateNZ during that time.

We are pleased that Roger will continue within our sport as Chief Announcer for artistic and wish him all the very best for the future.

Vice Presidency

Due to Robert Stack moving from Vice President to President, this has left a vacancy in the Vice President position. Following the November meeting we will be calling for Nominations for this position and advising an SGM date asap.

SportNZ Funding

We have so far received 3 applications for a portion of the SportNZ funding. All applications have been successful. We look forward to hearing from the remainder of the clubs with their proposals.

The board meets again 22nd/23rd November and applications received until then will be discussed.

Competition Restarting

The Board are pleased to see activities happening right across NZ at club level. With the Southern Regional Speed Open Day and the Blenheim Tour on Labour weekend and two artistic area competitions proceeding this month. It's great to see artistic skaters also participating in training days in Palmerston North. We look forward to events continuing.

Kind regards all

Leanne Raffles NZFRS Secretary





